EAST GOSHEN TOWNSHIP HISTORICAL COMMISSION MEETING April 12, 2018

The East Goshen Township Historical Commission held a regularly scheduled meeting on Thursday, April 12, 2018 at 7:00 p.m. at the Township Building. In attendance were: Sally Shabaker, and Kathleen Lynch. Others in attendance: Ed Lendrat non-voting member and Mark Gordon, Township Zoning Officer. Since there was not a quorum only a discussion was held.

Discussion

- 1. Maps Sally found a map in the Historic office of East Goshen showing the location of the Historic Resources. Mark is working with the Chester County Planning Commission to get copies of the map.
- 2. Cleaning Sally brought a copy of the National Trust Manual of Housekeeping which outlines the care of historic resources. Mark mentioned that Mark Miller has someone to clean on a regular basis.
- 3. Books Sally brought several other books one that helps identify the types of historic houses and the other had copies of the Preservation Briefs from the National Park Service. She will leave them in the Historic office in case they are needed.
- 4. Battle of the Clouds This event was discussed. Mark will forward the link for the virtual study of it. Kath said there is a reproduction of the Battle of the Clouds in the train room at The Sullivan House in Hershey's Mill.
- 5. Ed mentioned that he has met with the Supervisors to become a member of the Commission.
- 6. Mission Statement Send Mark any ideas you have for the Mission Statement.
- 7. Township Tour The members would like to take a tour together to locate the historic resources. Mark will work on this.

The next regular meeting will be Thursday, May 10, 2018 at 7:00 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Ruth Kiefer Recording Secretary

HC 4-12-18 final 1